
Kirriemuir Landward East Community Council 
Meeting : Monday 11 July 2022, Memus Hall 

 
MINUTES 

 
 

In Attendance: 
Ivan Laird (Chair), 
Lorna Bruce (Treasurer) 
Jeannie MacLean (Secy) 
David Skea 
Patrick Newman 
Martin Friedrich 
CllrChris Beattie 
Cllr Julie Bell 
Cllr Gavin Nicol 
 
Apologies: Cllr Ronnie Proctor,  Community Police Officer Barrie Taylor 
 
Ivan Laird welcomed everyone to the meeting, and Martin Friedrich who has been co-opted 
onto the Community Council. 
 
Ivan mentioned, with sadness, the sudden death of Douglas Hill. Douglas was Leader of the 
Roads Department at Angus Council until his recent retiral. Ivan made mention of the many 
roads issues in the Kirriemuir Landward East area Douglas had dealt with with great 
professionalism. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting: 
The Minutes from the meeting held on 9th May were accepted as a true record of 
proceedings. 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Lorna Bruce noted that £400 from Angus Council had been deposited in 
the account.  
After payments to the Secretary the account balance stands at £1,215.42 
 
Round the Area: 
Cortachy: Patrick Newman confirmed that the tree damage mentioned at the last meeting 
has now been cleared. 
 
Glen Prosen: Village Hall Roof: work is now underway and thanks were offered to Angus 
Council Resilience Fund for financial support with this. 
It was noted that a locked gate was preventing access to a Public Right of Way to Glenisla 
above Cormuir Farm. 
 
Planning Applications: 9th June,  Old Manse,Fern, conversion of outbuilding to form 
extension of and alterations to cottage.  
 



 
 
AOCB: 
There was general discussion about the Kirriemuir Landward East Community Council 
website, and it was agreed that action needed to be taken to update the site. 
 
Thanks were noted to Angus Council for the provision of a laptop, printer and paper for 
Community Council use. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Date of Next Meeting:  Monday 12 September 7.30 Memus Hall 
 
Ivan Laird closed the meeting at 8.30pm  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 


